INQUIRY INTO THE GREATER SUNRISE UNITISATION AGREEMENT IMPLEMENTATION BILL 2004 AND THE 

CUSTOMS TARIFF AMENDMENT (GREATER SUNRISE) BILL 2004
The Senate has referred the Greater Sunrise Unitisation Agreement Implementation Bill 2004 and the Customs Tariff Amendment (Greater Sunrise) Bill 2004 to the Senate Economics Legislation Committee for inquiry and report by Tuesday, 23 March 2004. 

The bills give effect to the Greater Sunrise Unitisation Agreement between Australia and East Timor signed on 6 March 2003. The Agreement provides a framework for the development and commercialisation of petroleum resources in the Greater Sunrise field. The field straddles the border of an area of Australian jurisdiction and the area of shared jurisdiction between Australia and East Timor established by the Timor Sea Treaty.
The Customs Tariff Amendment (Greater Sunrise) Bill 2004 gives effect to Article 22 of the Agreement between Australia and East Timor. Article 22 provides for the duty-free entry into the Greater Sunrise unitisation area of all goods and equipment for petroleum activities, whether from Australia, East Timor or elsewhere. 
The Committee has been asked to examine issues related to substitutable goods produced in Australia, prior to a decision on the duty free status of goods and equipment for petroleum activities in the Greater Sunrise area.
Written submissions on the bill are invited, and should be lodged with the Secretariat by 18 March 2004. 
Submissions should be sent to: 

The Secretary

Senate Economics Legislation Committee 

Room SG.64 

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600 

The Committee encourages the lodgement of submissions in electronic form to economics.sen@aph.gov.au. Please ensure that a postal address and phone number is enclosed with all emailed submissions.

